
Our Children’s Council 2024/25 

 
Minutes of Meeting – 26th September 2024 

 
 
Present: All Children’s Councillors, Mr Leech & Mr Alcock 

 

Discussion Point Outcome 

What does being a member of 
the Children’s Councillor mean? 

• All councillors were welcomed and the rules of the 
meetings such as raising your hand before speaking, 

listening to others and not talking over others so that 
everyone’s opinions and ideas can be heard and discussed 

were spoken about. 
• What does being a member of the Children’s Councillor 

mean? The children offered their ideas of what it means & 

all ideas were great! 

Ideas for the Year • Several fantastic ideas were suggested by the councillors. 

The overall topic appeared to be: Help others and be kind. 
• Ideas for the Autumn term included a Harvest fundraising 

assembly, children can bring in a tinned/dried food item to 
donate to a local food bank. The Poppy Appeal, continue to 
sell Poppies for The British Legion. 

Suggestion Boxes • The councillors were reminded about the suggestion boxes 
in every classroom. These boxes are for the children to 

add ideas & suggestions of how they think the Academy 
could improve. Ideas such as after school clubs, new 

reading books and playground equipment were suggested 
last year. 

Safety in school/Safeguarding • All members feel safe in school. 

AOB • Reminder that the meetings will be held every other 
Tuesday at 12:30pm, have lunch prior to the meeting. 

 
The next meeting will take place on 8th October 2024. 

 
To do: 

 

Remember/Remind other Children’s Council members to have an early lunch and attend meetings 

every Wednesday at 12:30pm. 

Tell your class about the suggestion boxes. 

 


